## ROBSON RANCH WOMEN'S CLUB LUNCHEON

July 2, 2018

The general membership luncheon meeting of the Robson Ranch Women's Club was held Monday July 2, 2018 at the Robson Ranch Clubhouse. President Mary Ornberg called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm. Welcome Chair Bobbi Hart introduced first time attendees who shared from where they moved and where they live in Robson Ranch.

Special guest resident Cicile Carroll was introduced. Ms. Carroll has celebrated 99 years of life and is a testament to the topic of today's speaker "Aged To Perfection."

Those celebrating July birthdays were recognized as well.

President Ornberg provided the following committee updates:

**Membership** 489 memberships to date for 2018.

**Luncheon** Chair Nancy Garre reminds members to put phone number on checks, respect the cutoff date which is the Tuesday before the Monday luncheon and continue to use the original box in the fitness center. There is no box in the new Pinnacle Center.

Treasurer	Current Balance	\$ 19413.87	
	Non-Operating Funds	\$ 13252.87	
	Carry Over	\$ 2500.00	
	Available Funds	\$ 3661.00	

Elections Members are encouraged to consider a seat on the Board of Directors in 2019. Interest sheets are available on each table and

there is no obligation to find out more detail.

**Service** Donations today totaled \$753 plus food and toiletries for the Denton Community Food Center.

August will feature a backpack and school supply drive for Friends of the Family. Items needed are listed on handouts on each table.

**Hospitality** Thanks to all of today's volunteers:

Greeter Geraldine Gawle, Mary Ann Carroll, Elaine Chapman, Barbara Geiger, Charlotte Caruso and Judy Crabtree

Table Decorators: Diane Eoff, Kasey Miller, Carol Solow, Kris Tarczon, and Donna Chabot

Door prizes were won by

Mary Mullins, Mary Lou Renckly and Shirley Revering

**Ways and Means** The Holiday Market will be held October 13. Lots of help will be needed that day and the Friday before the event. Signup sheets to volunteer are available at the exit.

**Sunshine** Pink sheets are available on each table to request a card be sent to anyone facing a current health or other challenge.

**Special Projects** The club will host a Halloween Pet Costume Contest on October 20. It will be a fun event with more detail to follow.

**Special Recognition** President Ornberg thanked webmaster Bert Zeitlin for her excellent oversight of the website in addition to numerous design projects.

**Programs** – Programs Chair Rebecca Bafford announced the August luncheon will feature Chef Darren McGrady, personal chef to the Royals and Princess Diana for 15 years. This program is sure to sell out so get your reservations in early.

Chair Bafford introduced Judy Gaman who discussed what centenarians taught her about life. Her most recent book, "Aged To Perfection", chronicles the lives of citizens 100 years old or older. Common characteristics were discovered including a deep faith, strong family ties and staying active.

The meeting adjourned at 1:48 pm

**Respectfully Submitted** 

Martha Butz

July 2, 2018